

Sudbourne Primary School

Headteacher: Richard Blackmore Hayter Road, London SW2 5AP www.sudbourne.com tel: 020 7274 7631 fax: 020 7326 7377 admin@sudbourne.com

Date: Friday 29th July 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope that you are well. I am writing to provide information about the arrangements over the next few days at school and the various things that are taking place.

Online Parent Meetings: 12th – 13th July 2021

On Monday 12th July 2021 and Tuesday 13th July 2021 we have the summer term online parents meetings. This is an opportunity for you to discuss your child's progress and the next steps for your child's learning with your child's teacher. Due to COVID19 restrictions, the meetings will be held virtually by video call. Similar to the autumn term, the school will be using the online appointment booking system 'Schoolcloud'. This system allows you to choose your appointment time. The booking system is currently open so if you have not already done so, please book an appointment. Please visit

https://sudbourne.schoolcloud.co.uk/ to do so.

We look forward to talking to you then.

End of Summer Term 2021 Arrangements

The last day of term is Wednesday 21st July 2021 for all pupils - Nursery to Year 6. You will notice that this includes our Nursery pupils, who have historically finished the end of term one day before the rest of the school. Nursery pupils will now finish on the same day as the rest of the school. The children will finish at their current staggered times and **not at 2pm**. Kids' City will be running as normal on Wednesday 21st July 2021.

Academic Year 2021/22

As we move into the new academic year we may keep some of the arrangements that have been in place over the past year but will change what we can to make the organisation of the school day more straightforward. This may include altering the end of the day timings. Any changes for September will be communicated to you and will be in line with and after consideration of the most recent government guidance.













Sudbourne Primary School

Headteacher: Richard Blackmore Hayter Road, London SW2 5AP www.sudbourne.com tel: 020 7274 7631 fax: 020 7326 7377 admin@sudbourne.com

It has been great to see so many of the children attending the after school clubs during this summer term. The children have enjoyed participating in mini olympics, table tennis, gardening, football, multi sports, gymnastics, art, lego, drawing and music. We plan to run these and more in the autumn term.

In the autumn term my aspiration is that we will return to normal assuming that the government guidelines permit this. This will be very welcomed, as that the children can resume doing some of the things that they enjoy and value, including being able to work across different classes and with different staff to support them in their learning and development. It will also mean that in September we may not be subject to the significant volume of additional work and limitations on us associated with the Covid-19 restrictions. Next academic year will be a busy and exciting year as we hopefully move on from the pandemic. From September I will be writing to you every fortnight to update you on events, plans and latest news. This will either be through a letter or as part of our newsletter.

We look forward to welcoming the children back on Fri 3rd September 2021, after the summer break. Please click on link below for our term dates for academic year 2021-2022:

https://www.sudbourne.com/cargolmages/document/sudbourne%20school%20term%20dates_2021-2022(2).pdf

Take care and have a good weekend.

Regards,

Richard Blackmore - Headteacher









